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Note on the mayor’s meeting with municipal directors 

Local government builds local roads with participation 

 
EC Ma Ndryshe, within the “Online Transparency of Prizren Municipality” project, this week took part in the 
meeting of the mayor, Mr. Ramadan Muja, with municipal directors, in which a number of decisions were 
approved. 
 
Prizren municipal government has approved the proposal of the Directorate of Public Services for the 
announcement of the invitation to bid on the construction of several local roads, with concrete elements, by means 
of participation (streets/roads: “Gjirokastra”, “Transit-Terpeticë”, “Bajram Curri”, “Flamuri”, Landovicë and 
Lukinaj). In this meeting another proposal of DPS was approved, for a feasibility study of urban vehicular traffic 
in Prizren municipality, so to pave the way for a Public-Private Partnership. 
 
Local executive has given a ‘go’ light to the Directorate of Administration to initiate procedures for handing over 
for the use of MDE’s former building to the Rectorate and the Administration of the University of Prizren (UPZ). 
The proposal of DUSP on allocating a location for the needs of UPZ has also been approved. Both these proposals 
shall be processed to the Policy and Finance Committee (PFC) and the Municipal Assembly for the approval. 
 
Directorate of Administration has obtained the consent for the announcement of invitation to bid for the 
renovation of the remaining part of the Citizens’ Service Centre, including the offices of Inspections, Tourism, 
Office of Communities and Returns, etc. 
 
The proposal of the Department of Inspections for the establishment of the Committee for verification and 
evaluation of the factual situation created by the contaminated water from the reparations in Cadastral Zone 
Tupec, at a place called “Livadhet e Egra”, has been approved as well.   

On the proposal of the Department of Agriculture, the selling by auction of the impounded wood from relevant 
forest authorities, during the period January-September 2012, has been permitted; as well as allowing of funds for 
the organization of the “Sheep-shearing” event, in the amount of 2.000 EUR. 

At the request of the Department of Emergency and Safety, funds in amount of 8.160 EUR were allowed for the 
payment of the training for fire-fighters, organised by the NGO “Paqe, Prosperitet dhe Vlera”.  

Prizren municipal government, on the proposal of the Directorate of Tourism, has permitted the announcement of 
the invitation to bid for implementation of the project on the study and promotion of the old crafts and handicrafts. 

The proposal of the DCYS of Prizren Municipality to support the event of “The Days of Bosniaks” with 2.000 
EUR has been approved as well. 

 

 



In the end, the municipal government has agreed in processing the regulation for allocation of subsidies to PFC 
and Municipal Assembly for approval. 
 
The project of EC Ma Ndryshe for transparency oversight of the executive branch shall continue on publicizing 
the monitoring findings through regular press releases and project’s website, where the findings shall be posted 
directly by the monitors. By now, all the monitoring findings, including regular press releases and other 
information relative to local government of Prizren, are published on regular basis on the project’s website: 
www.online-transparency.org. The project is supported financially by the UK Embassy in Pristina. 
 
 

Thank you for your cooperation,  

Elmedina Baxhaku, Monitoring Staff 
NGO EC Ma Ndryshe  
Ismet J. Kumanova Str, No. 31, Prizren  
Zeki Shulemaja Str, No. 2, Prishtina  
www.ecmandryshe.org & info@ecmandryshe.org 
+381 38 224 967 & +381 29 222 771  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

The “Online Transparency of Prizren Municipality” project, from September 2012, is 
financially supported by the British Embassy in Pristina. 
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